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Ilminster Forum: Report on Broadband and Mobile Phone Coverage

Ilminster Forum is group of local residents whose remit would be to gather information regarding the concerns of and issues for local people.
 
The aims of the Ilminster Forum are:
1. Work in partnership with local organisations and funders
1. Act as a channel for the concerns, issues and ideas expressed by the community
1. Identify and prioritise issues and projects
1. Support project delivery through project planning, applying for funding and monitoring implementation

In 2018, the Ilminster Forum carried out a business survey in Ilminster. The survey findings highlighted the poor Internet, Broadband and Mobile phone coverage in and around Ilminster.

As a follow-up, the Forum decided to gather some evidence to support the findings of the survey which we did with the help of Ilminster residents, businesses and 

RootMetrics

The attached is the report, which includes the relevant survey questions and answers, along with the data collect by residents using RootMetrics app Coverage 

Map

RootMetrics looked at the data we generated for Ilminster and compared it to Bristol and found a dramatic difference in the level of service provided. 
The data also shows that the Ofcom reported phone coverage available in the Ilminster area is inaccurate.    
 
Please consider how the Town Council could assist Ilminster.
 
1. Maybe it will be just to forward the report on to other organisations that you feel can use the data.
1. Maybe you can help us put pressure on the Mobile Companies to improve their service.
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Maybe you can ensure when approving planning applications, the impact on these services is considered.

Update from the Ilminster Forum (dated 11 March 2020)

The Ilminster Forum have received communication from Vodaphone (12 Feb 20) and 3 (19 Feb 20) that they will assess the mobile coverage and user experience for their respective networks. They will then consider the next steps to move forward.

Responses from EE are expected to be received by the Ilminster Forum very soon. They have already sent this report to Ofcom.
